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Larry wittmayer

DePt1st-viCe COmmanDer

COry brOCKmann

DePt 2nD-viCe COmmanDer

partment contest will be on March 
12th at Lebanon post 150.

   On a more somber note, the Na-
tional Director of Americanism,  Jill 
Druskis, is coming to the end of her 
career with the National offi  ce of the 
American Legion and will be retiring 
soon.

   Membership is presently at 79.88% 
to date. We need 77 to reach the goal 
of 80% we are number three in the 
region.   Please keep up the excellent 
work.

   Remember please do your Buddy 
Checks. Th is is one of the most im-
portant ways we can keep in contact 
with our members. 

  On De-
cember 4th, 
I attended a 
well-planned 
and executed 
Department 
C h r i s t m a s 
party spon-
sored by Post 
21 in Mc-

Minnville. 
Well done, 
i n c lu d i n g 

the bail/ jail incident.

   Our Department Leadership Team 
meeting was held on December 15th 
at headquarters and will be again on 
January 26th

  On December 18th, the Depart-
ment Leadership Team participated 
in a Wreaths Across America laying 
of wreaths at the Willamette National 
Cemetery; it was well attended. 

   District 8 held their meeting and 
Christmas party at post 150 on the 
21st

  We anxiously await the National 
endeavor for guidance on a Veterans 
Suicide Program in the meantime. 
Local initiatives are in place.

   Please remember that February is 
National Americanism month, and 
this Department is presently proceed-
ing with Oratorical contests. Th e de-

 Greetings 
Legionnaires,

   February is 
Americanism 
Month!

  As members, 
we proudly 
ascribe and 
commit “to 

foster and 
perpetuate 

a 100 percent Americanism.” And, in 
doing so, we further our opportunities 
to strengthen our foundation within 
our hometowns, state, and nation.

   Americanism is our third pillar and 
an extremely important one.

   While all four pillars create the foun-
dation of service to which we support 
veterans and America, this third pil-

lar - Americanism - provides us the 
widest, largest opportunity to grow a 
strong America. 

   Why is that? 

  Because patriotism, freedoms, jus-
tice, education, health, legal immi-
gration, citizenship, and protecting 
our fl ag, to name a few, are not solely 
a benefi t or service of just veterans. 
It encompasses all of us – from the 
young to the young-at-heart, male 
and female, veterans and non-veter-
ans. Th us, supporting the programs 
that fall under the Americanism pillar 
really does provide us with the oppor-
tunity to make a diff erence and grow 
our support and strengthen our foun-
dation for a strong America.

   With that, I extend a heartfelt shout-
out to our Americanism commission 
and the committee members who

work to deliver and support our pro-
grams and make a signifi cant diff er-
ence here in Oregon. We cannot do it 
without you – thank you!

Oregon ranked in the Top25! Okay, 
I’m talking membership now.

   Our department membership num-
bers continue to have our placement 
hovering in the high-teens to low-20’s 
in the national ranking. Th at is a re-
fl ection of your eff orts, so thank you 
to everyone for your work to make a 
diff erence! 

   Now, we can do better. I have seen 
a lot of email traffi  c from the Mem-
bership and Post Activities Commis-
sion (M&PA) sent out to districts and 
posts dating back to last July, off ering 
to help by conducting membership 
training and support membership 

Continued on page 3

Americanism Month
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Need to Know Dates

Februry
Americanism Month

Looking forward to Oratorical

March
Community Service

Legion Birthday
St Patricks Day

Boys State Selection

April
Children & Youth
Scouting Activities

Boys State

Department Offi  cers
Commander  Don Weber
Imed. Past Cmdr             Steve Adams
1st Vice Cmdr              Larry Wittmayer 
2nd Vice Cmdr             Cory Brockmann
Adjutant                S. Flynn Phillips
NECman  Kevin Owens
Alt NECman               Gene Hellickson
Finance Offi  cer  Bob Huff 
Chaplain             Steve Shollenberg
Historian               Dick Winders
Judge Advocate                Gene Hellickson
Service Offi  cer  Ed Van Dyke
Veterans Service Offi  cer Jody Marsh
Sgt-At-Arms  Phyllis York
Asst Sgt-At-Arms Mike Morris
Asst Sgt-At-Arms Ward Allen

Continued from page 2
events, but 
I’ve not 
seen much 

email traffi  c in return or in scheduled 
events. We still can make the goal, be 
it your post, district, or for depart-
ment, but we must be proactive. It 
takes initial coordination at the post-
level to establish membership eff orts. 
I encourage you to develop a frame-
work to contact members for renew-
al and, in doing so, reach out to the 
M&PA commission on how they can 
further support the eff ort.

   Lastly, I continue to review the com-
missions and committees roster and 
take notice of a large number of va-
cancies present. Th ere are not a few; 
there are a lot; and, I refuse to lay the 
blame on the pandemic. I am grate-
ful for each one of you that supports 
our programs, and especially those 
that provide leadership by serving as 
a committee member. Quite simply, 
we need you, and I thank you.

   While our programs are designed 
to serve, support, and strengthen our 
veterans and communities, we cannot 
be successful with so many openings. 
Your department leadership will con-
tinue to seek ways to improve the sta-
tus of the vacancies. However, we do 
need your connections with members 
in your posts and your knowledge 
of their interests. If you do know of 
someone interested in any position, 
please have them contact the com-
mission or committee chair or me di-
rectly, and we can discuss in detail the 
positions of interest.

   Th ank you for your continued self-
less service and sacrifi ce to our na-
tion.

   Let’s talk approved budget. We have 
processes for when those items that 
are budgeted or our duties are not 
performed that we must reduce the 
budget line for that function. As our 
new budget started on October 1, 
2021, I have reviewed the Oregon Le-
gionnaire for October, November, De-
cember 2021, and now January 2022. 
I remain alarmed at the number of 
district commanders and chairs that 
have not submitted articles for the Le-
gionnaire. I was pleasantly surprised 
that more articles were written for the 
January publication, but still, a lot is 
not being submitted. District Com-
manders, Chairs, this is your means of 
communicating to your Districts and 
the Legion community information 
on your programs and what is going 
on in your programs, in your districts, 
upcoming meetings, and events. Re-
member, all Offi  cers, District Com-
manders, Chairs, we will be holding 
our Department Budget Meeting in 
February. You are required to submit 
your budget requests for your func-
tion; if not submitting Legionnaire 
Articles, Book of Reports, not com-
municating, do you need a budget if 
nothing is going on? Th ere is a lot go-
ing on in this Department.  

 Remem-
ber, it is tax 
time now. As 
I asked all 
the District 
C ommand-
ers during 
our Fall DEC, 
when mak-
ing their Post 
v i s i t a t i o n s 
and Post 
a s s e s s -
ment, to verify that their Posts have 
fi led their 990 Taxes. Th ere are no 
exceptions. All our Posts must fi le 
their taxes each year. If the Post has 
not fi led in three years, the IRS will 
revoke their EIN numbers and lose 
their 501 c19 status. Th is is part of the 
District Commanders’ assessment of 
each Post in their District and the re-
sponsibility of each Post to fi le their 
taxes.  

   As we put our proposed 2022-2023 
Budget together next month, looking 
at lower membership will mean re-
ducing expenses in our other opera-
tions, our programs. Membership is 
the lifeblood of our organization.

Continued on page 4

COry brOCKmann

DePt 2nD-viCe COmmanDer

PDC, bOb huff

DePartment finanCe OffiCer
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      Th is pilot dominates head-
lines by crossing the Atlantic in 

the fi rst solo fl ight across the ocean.
 
 A. Amelia Earhart  

 B.  Howard Hughes, Jr 

 C. George Wilkins   
 
 D. Charles Lindbergh 

Continued from page 3
We have 
found that 

making Buddy Checks which is do-
ing the right thing for our members, 
is providing positive outcomes in re-
newing our members. We have other 
income, but membership supports 
our programs, supports our ability to 
support legislature on Veterans issues, 
supporting Veterans and their fami-
lies and caregivers.       

   Remember, Th e Oregon American 
Legion Foundation is a 501©3. Con-
tributions are tax-deductible, funds 
are used for our programs. Th ere is a 
lot of information and grant requests 
on our Web Site. Let’s have a great 
year, face to face, where safe; we have 
plenty of opportunities for a great 
year. 

PDC, bOb huff

DePartment finanCe OffiCer

  Th e Ameri-
can Le-
gion annual 
membership 
c a m p a i g n 
for 2022 
has entered 
its’ eighth 
month, leav-
ing just four 
months be-

fore the 
2 0 2 3 

campaign begins. Th e American Le-
gion 2022 membership renewal cam-
paign, began July 1, 2021, to allow 
members substantial time to renew 
their 2022 memberships prior to Jan-
uary 1, 2022.  

   Membership in Th e American Le-
gion is based on a calendar year from 
January 1 to December 31. When a 
member pays their dues, they are paid 
up for that membership year. Renewal 
notices are sent out by National dur-
ing the months of July, October, Janu-
ary, March, and May.   When a mem-
ber renews, the member is removed 
from future renewal notices for that 
year. Th e sooner members renew, the 
less costly it is for our national orga-
nization to send subsequent renewal 
notices.  

   Th ere are times when a member 
pays their dues, but they still receive 
a renewal notice. 
If dues are paid di-
rectly to the Post, it 
may take a little lon-
ger for national to 
receive the renewal, 
and the member 
may receive  anoth-
er renewal notice. If 
this occurs, please 
check with your 
Post Membership 
Chairman if your 
dues were 

received by the Post. Th e American 
Legion goal is to have every member 
renewed for the new year by January 
1 of each year. 

   Our American Legion member-
ships expire on December 31 of the 
paid year shown on our membership 
card.  If dues are not paid by January 
1 of each calendar year, the member 
becomes delinquent.  February 1, 
the membership is suspended until 
renewed. If you haven’t yet renewed 
your annual membership, please con-
sider doing so this month before an-
other renewal notice is mailed. 

   Our individual memberships col-
lectively not only strengthen our Post 
and District but our American Legion 
voice on Capitol Hill in our advocacy 
for all veterans, their families, and our 
United States of America. Th at’s what 
Th e American Legion has been doing 
for nearly 103-years. 

   Th ere are three options available to 
renew your membership: 1) online at 
www.legion.org, 2) mailing a check to 
your Post, or 3) bringing your dues to 
a Post meeting.  Your Post Member-
ship Chairman can provide answers 
to your membership questions and 
information on becoming a Paid Up 
For Life (PUFL) member. Lend your 
voice to Th e American Legion by re-
newing your membership. 

PnC, PDC, CharLie sChmiDt

Pr Chairman
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PDC, Kevin Owens

NECman

out there, and all problems can be 
fixed before they become bigger ones. 
Please use the resources you all have 
available; you might be surprised 
what can be accomplished. The last 
thing we all need to work on is being 
kinder to each other.

   Rumors and gossip are what kills or-

ganizations. We all served our nation, 
and we continue to serve our nation 
in The American Legion. Let’s not for 
get the men that laid the framework 
to what we have become, one for all 
and all for one. Thank you all for 
what you continue to do each day and 
thank you for what we can do in the 
future together.

   As we begin 
a New Year 
it is time to 
prepare for 
the upcom-
ing Legion 
p r o g r a m s , 
Boy’s state, 
Baseball, Jim 
Willis Law 
Enforcement 

Career Camp, 
and any other 

programs your Post might partici-
pate in the next several months. The 
Department of Oregon is made up of 
members who have many different 
interests and to attract new members 
we need to find the things that make 
them want to join our ranks. Too of-
ten we all become set in our ways, me 
included, sometimes do not embrace 
change that could benefit the things 
we do in our Post, district, and De-
partment.

   The value we bring our Leaders, 
and the value new ideas bring is a 
mixture like no other. Just think how 
our membership could grow, our pro-
grams too big for us to handle. What 
a great problem to have. Far too often 
we hear the negative things happen-
ing and not the great things being 
done around a department.

   We need to hear from our Lead-
ers, our Posts and Districts on those 
great things. It starts with each of us 
to make this happen. If you have a 
problem, have some ideas to fix that 
problem when you ask for help. Not 
all things can be fixed in that moment, 
but might take time, be patience, ask 
the right people use our Department 
Officers, District Commanders, Past 
Department Commanders, Commis-
sion and Committee Chairmen and 
those in your Post.

   The knowledge and assistance are
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Reprinting with Permission Only!

Articles submitted to The Oregon Le-
gionnaire that are copied from other 
publications must be accompanied with 
written permission from original author 
or publication before they can be includ-
ed here. No exceptions. Violation of copy 
right law is a serious matter that we can-
not afford to engage ourselves in. Verbal 
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Editors Notes Calendar of Events
  
February    Americanism Month
	      Oratorical Coming your way
	        15 Preidents’ Day (Nat’l 
                                                          Closed)
          	         27-2 Washington Conference

March	      Community Service Month
	        2-4 Dept Officer School
	        12 District 1 Meeting
	        15-17 TAL Birthday 
                       17 St Parick’s Day   

April	       Children & Youth
	        1-3 DEC Burns
	        2 Good Friday (Nat’l Closed)
	       23 District 4 Caucus   

Deadline
for the March issue 

of the
 Oregon Legionnaire 

is February 5th, 2021

   Your Dis-
trict Offi-
cers hope 
you all had a 
GREAT Ha-
nukkah and 
C h r i s t m a s 
season. Our 
next District 
Meeting will 
be at T. Les 

Galloway Post 
0068 in Clats-

kanie on March 12th, starting at 1130 
with the luncheon, and the meetings 
begin at 1 PM.

   As most of you know, we held our 
District meeting in Aloha on Decem-
ber 11th. We had a great turnout, with 
11 of the 15 Posts in the District at-
tending. We need to get our Post in-
formation into the Adjutant so they 
can be recorded into our meeting 
minutes.

   Department held the Winter DEC 
on January 8th. It was a virtual and in-
person DEC. In case you didn’t know, 
someone had COVID at the in-person 
meeting, and several members caught 
it. We, District One, challenged the 
rest of the Districts to donate $500 to 
the Veterans and Children Fund.

   
    PLEASE STAY SAFE and, most of 
all, BE CAREFUL out there.

Lou Neubecker

District 1 Commander
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   Hello all,

   Thank you 
to all that as-
sisted Dis-
trict 7 with 
the Buddy 
C h e c k s /
Membership 
last week in 
Colton, Es-

tacada, and 
Eagle Creek 

areas. It was a success, and the hard 
work that you put in was certainly ap-
preciated. We visited homes in Colton, 
Estacada, and Eagle Creek. We col-
lected dues, received some transfers, 
and made a lot of phone calls. I drove 
National Vice Commander James 
Higuera to the Colton area, and we 
were able to talk with family members 
of veterans.

    Again, thank you for helping with 
the Buddy Checks. We will be con-
ducting them in the future, and I will 
need more help from the Post 74 of-
ficers, especially with door-to-door 
Buddy checks.

   I attached some photographs of our 
Post 74 members standing tall for the 
Department and the National Vice 
Commander. I also included a photo 
of NVC Jim Higuera accepting a Post 
74 100th Anniversary Bullet Pen last 
weekend at the Winter DEC.

Continued on page 8

James Moriarty

District 7 Commander
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Continued from page 7
  Th anks to all 
that assisted 

District 7 with the Buddy Checks/
Membership last week in Gresham, 
Troutdale, Happy Valley, and Port-
land. It was a success, and the hard 
work that you put in was certainly ap-
preciated. We visited houses in Gresh-
am, Portland, Troutdale, and Happy 
Valley. We collected several dues and 
spoke with some veterans and their 
families, emphasizing these Buddy 
checks’ importance.

   Dan did a great job getting the word 
out last week about the upcoming 
Gresham Post 30 and its newsletter. 
George, thank you for getting us into 
the Gresham VFW to hang our hats 
for a few hours.

   I attached some photographs of the 
Buddy checks for Post 30. 

Essayons

Th e Oratori-
cal Commit-

tee hopes that everyone had a Merry 
Christmas and wishes everyone a 
Blessed New Year. It has been for 
many of us a diffi  cult year, but with 
the grace of God we made it. We are 
looking forward to having a successful 
Oratorical 2021-2022 program for the 
Department of Oregon!  Now with the 
year 2021 ending, we can focus on our 
Posts having their contests in January 
and District Contests in February and 
our Department contest on March 12, 
2022, at the Santiam Post 51, 480 S. 
Main Street in Lebanon this year. It’s 
wonderful that we are providing more 
practice time for the contestants. It’s 
all about the children Aft erall!

James mOriarty

DistriCt 7 COmmanDer

   One of the Christian traditions 
throughout the world is the Epiphany 
usually celebrated January 6 or the 
second week of January.  Which ac-
cording to our Christian tradition is 
when the 3 Magi saw baby Jesus, knelt 
in reverence, and gift ed him precious 
gift s of Frankincense, Myrrh, and 
gold.  My hope is that we provide our 
precious gift s to the Children. We need 
to see our Department of Oregon as 
providing our time and precious best 
eff orts to Children throughout many 
yearsmaria tye

OratOriCaL Chair
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  Please review https://www.legion.
org/boysnation/stateeligibility  to find 
a program and contact information in 
your state.

Boys Nation

   Two representatives from each of 
the 49 Boys States represent their state 
at Boys Nation in Washington, where 
the young leaders receive an educa-
tion on the structure and function of 
federal government.

   The first Boys Nation – then called 
Boys Forum of National Government 
– convened at American University in 
Washington in August 1946. The 1946 
American Legion National Conven-
tion adopted the event as an official 
youth activity. Three years later, it be-
came American Legion Boys Nation.

   At the event, each delegate acts as 
a senator from his Boys State. The 
young lawmakers caucus at the begin-
ning of the session, then organize into 
committees and conduct hearings on 
bills submitted by program delegates.

   Senators learn the proper method of

handling bills, according to U.S. Sen 
ate rules. Participation in the politi-
cal process is emphasized through-
out the week, including organization 
of party conventions and nominat-
ing and electing a president and vice 
president.

   The week of government training 
also includes lectures, forums and 
visits to federal agencies, national 
shrines, institutions, memorials and 
historical sites. On Capitol Hill, Boys 
Nation senators meet with elected of-
ficials from their home states.

   Since Boys Nation began in 1946, 
a number of its graduates have been 
elected to public office, including 
presidents, congressmen, state gover-
nors and state legislators. Many oth-
ers have been inspired to work for 
the campaigns of individuals seeking 
public office.

   The American Legion has certain 
qualifications for prospective Boys 
State citizens. Following are the rec-
ommended guidelines employed by 
most Boys State programs:

Continued on page 10

Boys State

  American Legion Boys State is 
among the most respected and selec-
tive educational programs of govern-
ment instruction for U.S. high school 
students. A participatory program in 
which students become part of the 
operation of local, county and state 
government, Boys State was founded 
in 1935 to counter the socialism-
inspired Young Pioneer Camps. The 
program was the idea of two Illinois 
Legionnaires, Hayes Kennedy and 
Harold Card, who organized the first 
Boys State at the Illinois State Fair-
grounds in Springfield.

   American Legion Auxiliary spon-
sors a separate but similar program 
for young women called Girls State.

    At Boys State, participants learn the 
rights, privileges and responsibilities 
of franchised citizens. The training 
is objective and centers on the struc-
ture of city, county and state govern-
ments. Operated by students elected 
to various offices, Boys State activities 
include legislative sessions, court pro-
ceedings, law-enforcement presen-
tations, assemblies, bands, choruses 
and recreational programs.

   Legion Posts select high school ju-
niors to attend the program. In most 
cases, individual expenses are paid by 
a sponsoring post, a local business or 
another community-based organiza-
tion.

   Boys State programs currently exist 
in all Legion departments in the Unit-
ed States except Hawaii. As separate 
corporations, Boys State programs 
vary in content and method of pro-
cedure, but each adheres to the same 
basic concept: teaching government 
from the township to the state level.

For more information:

Boys State & Boys NationIan Gerstal

Boys State Chair
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Continued from page 9
Boys Nation
    Continued

    Students in high school are consid-
ered. Previous participants of a Boys 
State competition are not allowed to 
attend a second session. Only those 
who illustrate leadership, character, 
scholarship, loyalty and service in 
their schools and community should 
be considered. Merit and ability are 
the basis for evaluation during the ac-
tual citizens selection process.

   Boys State competitions are in com-
pliance with federal handicap laws. 

Most programs require a medical/pa-
rental consent certificate signed by a 
parent and registered doctor.

   The selection process often differs in 
Legion departments.

   The ideal method is for schools to 
recommend lists of eligible candi-
dates to local Legion posts. The post 
would then conduct interviews and 
select their representative(s) for the 
program.

https://orlegion.org/programs/boys-
state/   

Contact; Boys State Chairman; 
Ian Gerstel 503-538-9151 
and at iangerstel69@gmail.com

Dates: June 12 – 18, 2022

Ian Gerstal

Boys State Chair

  As Legion-
naires, we 
never know 
when we 
might be 
asked to dis-
cuss a topic 
of interest 
or make a 
presentation 
relative to 
The Ameri-
can Legion. 

It does happen. Like a good Scout, we 
too must Be Prepared. Did you know 
The American Legion supports legal 
immigration but strongly opposes 
amnesty and tax-funded benefits for 
those who have entered the country 
illegally? Were you aware that The 
American Legion’s ability to influence 
decision-makers in Washington, help 
veterans get their VA benefits, and 
serve as valuable mentors to young 
people depends on membership? 
Well, these are two examples of cur-
rent program positions The Ameri-
can Legion advocates for through our 
National Security and Membership 
programs. “Positions and Programs 
of The American Legion” is a guide to

the organization’s stances on current 
issues of concern, as well as a refer-
ence to programs of national interest. 
The guide is updated annually and is 
written so that its various sections can 
be quickly blended into brief or ex-
tended remarks for presentations to 
various audiences, from Legion Fam-
ily gatherings to media. When speak-
ing on multiple topics, you can quickly 
shift subjects with transitional phras-
es such as: “another topic we should 
consider is …”; “we are also interested 
in …”; “of course, we shouldn’t forget 
…”; or “in addition to these pressing 
veterans’ issues, The American Legion 
continues to provide support to ….” 
To supplement the material in this 
guide you can add your own personal 
anecdotes to make remarks more in-
teresting to the audience. Or mention 
the outstanding accomplishments of 
people who are present. You might 
even localize topics by referring, for 
example, to a nearby VA healthcare 
facility or a community American 
Legion Riders event. The Positions 
and Programs of The American Le-
gion Guide are available for all of us 
at www.orlegion.org/media/publica-
tions. Carry a copy so you will be pre-

pared to share our organization’s po-
sitions and programs with those who 
are not familiar with our American 
Legion. Our organization has been 
serving veterans, their families, and 
our nation since 1919. We have a lot 
of information and history to share. 
Source:  Positions and Programs of 
The American Legion Guide.

PNC, Charles Schmidt

Public Relations Chair
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   This article 
on Scout-
ing brings us 
closer to the 
date of the 
Eagle Scout 
of the Year 
contest. Ap-
p l i c a t i o n s 
will be eval-
uated after 

receiving them no 
later than March 1st. 

If your posts are receiving information 
about the national bankruptcy settle-
ment and you have questions feel free 
to contact me at 503-970-4944.

   This month on February 8th is the 

birthday of the Boy Scouts of Ameri-
ca. If your Posts are interested in char-
tering a Scout Unit, don’t hesitate to-
get in touch with Larry Wittmayer at 
503-970-4944.

Cascade Pacific Council

  Cascade Pacific Council nomina-
tions for silver Beaver are due.

   The new scouting QuickStart guide 
is now available. https://cpcbsa.org/
tools/scouting-quickstart-guide/.

   A merit badge series will be given 
at the Evergreen Aviation Museum on 
2/26.

Oregon Trail Council

    2/ 5 Cub Leader Training 

Blue Mountain Council

    2/18 to 20 Klondike Derby

    2/26 Order of The Arrow lodge ban-
quet

Mountain West Council

   2/4-6 Klondike 
and Cub Scout 
snow Capades

       2/19 Eagle Scout 
recognition night

Larry Wittmayer

Scouting Chair
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   Our Com-
mission and 
Department 
Service Of-
fi cers (DSO) 
have met vir-
tually, plan-
ning our 
budget re-
quirements, 
plan for 

next year, and 
changes for our 

next budget year. Th e way we operat-
ed and budgeted two, three years ago 
has all changed. We can support more 
veterans and their families virtually 
than in-person and veterans seeking 
assistance traveling to Portland. Not 
only with our Legion Service Offi  -
cers, but our County Service Offi  cers 
are also fi nding that they are able to 
process more support for the veteran’s 
community virtually. Face to face is 
still taking place. More and more is 
being performed virtually at all levels, 
though. An opinion, virtual is going 
to be the future with several oper-

ations.  As virtual hearings have start-
ed up again, our DSO’s are support-
ing veterans in their hearings. Virtual 
meetings have proven to allow more 
access and quicker response to some 
of our Veterans’ claims and appeals 
and have fi lled in a void with our 
rural Veterans population. Our De-
partment Veterans Service Offi  cers 
continue doing a great job supporting 
our Veterans during a very diffi  cult 
time and have adjusted to new ways 
in supporting our veterans. Th e Com-
mission also has oversight of our De-
partment VAVS Program, which has 
representatives at our VA Facilities in 
Oregon and many hours of volunteer 
service, contributions and has fi lled 
in a void at our VA’s during COVID 
19 in all areas. It continues to support 
with new requirements for support, 
weekly, some more depending on the 
area. With VAVS Volunteer opportu-
nities opening, the VA will not allow

anyone to fi ll volunteer positions with-
out being complete on their COVID 
shots by Federal direction. Th e VAVS 
arm also supports the National Cem-
etery Administration (NCS) with ac-
tivity at our National Cemeteries. We 
have additional responsibility at the 
VA SORCC and Eagle Point National 
Cemetery as we have more face-to-
face contact, Employment and Educa-
tion, and VSO activity at these facili-
ties. Th e Commission also represents 
our Department along with the Vet-
erans Employment, Education and 
Homelessness (VE&E) Commission 
at Veterans Stand-Downs, Benefi t and 
Employment and Education Events, 
Woman Veterans Events, Mobiliza-
tion, and Yellow Ribbon Events in 
Th e Department of Oregon. We held 
our fi rst in-person event in December 
and continue to participate in virtual 
meetings and some face-to-face meet-
ings to support some of this eff ort. We 
will be supporting our second in-per-
son event on Saturday, February 5, 22, 
at VA SORCC. If you hear of events 

Continued on page 13

 

    
  
 
  

THE OREGON AMERICAN 
LEGION FOUNDATION 
FUNRAISING RAFFLE 

Help support our American Legion Veteran and Youth 
programs by purchasing raffle tickets! 

Raffle Prize:   “Legacy & Vision” The American Legion  
  100th Anniversary lithograph print,    
  wood-framed and matted with the   
  American Legion Centennial Silver Dollar 

 
Ticket Price:   $10 each   (Limited ticket availability.) 
 
Contact:   Department Headquarters or members of 

the TOALF committee 

VA & R

PDC, bOb huff

va&r ChairPersOn
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ned. As a critical need exists at all our 
VA’s, more events are in the works. As 
events are planned, and flyers are put 
together for the events, we will place 
them in this Legionnaire and circulate 
them through our Department email 
chain. Each event is held complying 
with all Mask, Social Distancing, and 
Oregon and VA rules for the number 
of participants; all rules are followed 
for everyone’s safety. All employment 
opportunities for these scheduled 
events are for critical jobs at VA facili-
ties. We have worked with our part-
ners, DVOP’s and Easter Seals, which 
worked with Veterans that needed 
help with their Resumes or USA Jobs 
along with County Service Officers 
assisting Veterans with questions or 
requiring claims help and representa-
tives from Southern Oregon Univers-

The Veterans 
Employment, 
E d u c at i o n , 
and Home-
l e s s n e s s 
Commission 
is working 
with the VA 
SORCC to 
hold its sec-
ond in-per-

son Employ-
ment Event on 

Saturday, February 5, 2022. The first 
event we held on Saturday, December 
4, 2021, at the VA SORCC in White 
City was a total success. With the re-
quirement for critical clinical needs to 
support the Veteran population and 
the success of the first event, the sec-
ond in-person event has been plan-

ity (SOU) and Rogue Community 
College (RCC) providing help with 
information on education programs. 
We will have our partners in the Vet-
erans Homeless Program present for 
any assistance or questions. All our 
partners participated. With a short-
age of candidates, we are having to 
work out of the box finding new ways 
to support. Our goal is Veterans and 
Spouse employment and supporting 
where the needs of the VA to support 
our Veterans needs are met. Yes, it is 
a new way of doing business. We are 
looking for new ways to support Pillar 
One. We still need some face-to-face 
Veteran Stand Downs. We are gather-
ing equipment, clothing and have met 
with the VA Directors for a venue. 
We are getting closer with in-person 
events starting.

VETERANS EMPLOYMENT, 
EDUCATION and HOMELESSNESS 

PDC, Bob Huff

VEE & H Chairperson

Continued from page12
that VA&R and 
VE&E Com-

mission can support, please email 
huffe4@aol.com or (541) 826-4916 
with your contact information, and 
I will contact you. If your District is 
holding its meeting and would like 
more information or support with 
our Pillar I Veterans activities, don’t 
hesitate to get in touch with me, and 
we will be happy to support you. 

Thank you

PDC, Bob Huff

VA&R Chairperson

VA & R
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 Are you moving?
CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM

Please Update My Address in mylegion.org
Name: _____________________________________________
New Address: _______________________________________
City/State/Zip: ______________________________________
Effective Date:_______________________________________
PhoneNumber:______________________________________
Email Address: ______________________________________

Please Email to: Office@orlegion.org
Or Mail to: The Department of Oregon

Attn: Adjutant
P.O. Box 1730

Wilsonville, OR 97070-1730

Military help line 
for Legionnnaires

http://militaryhelpline.org
/about-us/

Oregon Legionnaire – February 2022 
Veterans Benefit – Article  
Submitted by: Cory Brockmann
Dept 2nd Vice Commander 

   

Free Access to Federally Owned Recreational Lands

Legionnaires, did you know you can gain free access to 
federally owned recreational lands, including National Parks, 
National Forests, National Grasslands, and more? It’s true!  

Beginning back on November 11, 2020, the America the 
Beautiful - National Parks & Federal Recreational Lands 

Military Pass (pictured here) was expanded from current US military (U.S. Army, Air Force, 
Navy, Marines, Coast Guard, Space Force and National Guard), to also include veterans, 
dependents, and Gold Star families.  

The Military Pass covers entrance to U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and National Park 
Service sites that charge Entrance Fees, and covers Standard Amenity Fees at Forest Service, 
Bureau of Land Management, Bureau of Reclamation sites, and U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
sites.  

The Military Pass may be obtained in person at no cost at Federal recreation sites that charge 
entrance or standard amenity fees. And, for those wanting their name printed on the card, it may 
be acquired online for a minor fee. Documentation is required to acquire the free pass.  

Details on eligibility and acquiring the no cost Military Pass may be found at: 
https://store.usgs.gov/MilitaryPass

A nationwide listing of recreational sites that will issue the card on site may be found at: 
https://store.usgs.gov/s3fs-public/PassIssuanceList.pdf
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about when Willy volun teered to help 
other Posts, Units, or Squadrons with 
something; just know that this is a 
huge loss for the Sons of Th e Ameri-
can Legion and our Legion family.

   I will be reading a resolution at our 
next DEC to change the name of our 
SAL Member of the Year award to the 
“Sons of the American Legion, De-
tachment of Oregon, Willy Williams 
Member of the Year” award.

   I want to lift  up and keep his wife, 
PDP, Ginny Williams, in our thoughts 
and prayers during these diffi  cult 
times.

NEC, Marc Chaney

ful for the guidance he gave me over 
the past ten-plus years. 

   To illustrate just how selfl ess Willy 
was, he would say ANYTIME some-
one needed help with an event, and 
he would be there. It didn’t matter if it 
was for his Squadron or for a Squad-
ron that was 200 miles away. He would 
always show up to help. I remember 
talking with Willy and telling him how 
my mother was stressed out about an 
upcoming event, as she couldn’t fi nd 
male servers. Willy asked when it was, 
I gave him the date, and he told me 
he would be there to help. He came all 
the way from La Pine to help serve a 
meal for the Auxiliary in Milwaukie. 
I could go on with a bunch of stories

   With great sorrow, I am writing 
this article about Willy Williams. He 
was one of our most valued and be-
loved members. He passed away at his 
home on January 18, 2022. Willy was 
a member of Th e Sons of Th e Ameri-
can Legion for 28 years and an integral 
part of the Detachment of Oregon for 
more than 20 years. Aff ectionately 
known as the ‘Old Buzzard,’ he held 
many positions through all levels of 
the organization. Some of his most 
signifi cant positions were being the 
Detachment Commander in 2006-
2008, Alternate NEC from 2008-2009, 
and the NEC from 2009-2021. Not 
content with just keeping his knowl-
edge in Oregon, Willy branched out 
& was in charge of the entire Western 
Region Rendezvous fi nances.

   Th is was a personal loss to me, as 
Willy was my mentor, and I watched 
him mentor many of the past Detach-
ment Commanders. He was always 
willing to do what was best for the or-
ganization, and I will forever be grate-
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A Word About  
Legionnaire Insurance Trust∂

Over Five Decades of Partnership for a Healthy America

More Than  Years Of Service To The Legion Family

The Legionnaire Insurance Trust (LIT) was formed in 1966 with two 
primary goals: to provide Legion families with low-cost insurance protection, 
and to provide a source of revenue to participating Legion Departments. 

The Trust has been so successful in its over fifty years that today over 
500,000 Legionnaires in 50 participating Departments are enrolled in this 
unique program.

Also, in the same period of time, almost $1 billion dollars in claim 
benefits have been paid to Legionnaires and their families through the LIT; 
and over $100 million in allocations have been paid to participating Legion 
Departments. The first Trust insurance plan to be offered was the Hospital 
Income Protection plan, a program designed to pay fixed dollar amounts for 
periods of hospital confinement. Over the years, other insurance coverage 
offered included: Cancer, Accidental Death, Critical Illness, Disability Income, 
Emergency Assistance, Long Term Care, Medicare Supplement, Discount Cards, 
Dental, Whole Life, Auto, Homeowners, Identity Theft, and Home Health Care.

Since its creation, AGIA has worked closely with the Trust to develop 
insurance programs especially designed for Department members and their 
families. We are proud to serve you through the Trust and invite your inquiries 
and suggestions on any aspect of our activities.

45080       ©2018 AGIA
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Veterans Strengthening America
By Aloha #104 

   A great example of The American 
Legion’s motto “Veterans Strengthen-
ing America” in action was recently 
demonstrated in a collaborative effort 
between Hillsboro Elks Lodge #1862 
and Aloha Post #104.

 Reginald ‘Shep’ Shepherd, a member 
of both Aloha #104 and Hillsboro Elks 
#1862, reached out to Cory Brock-
mann, Department 2nd Vice Com-

mander, inquiring on 
veteran needs for food 
goods, noting efforts re-
cently accomplished be-
tween him, Oregon Mili-
tary Support Network 
(OMSN) and Aloha #104. 
This new collaboration 
provided an estimated 
1,850 lbs. of canned and 
dry goods to Veterans 
Village and other vet-
eran transitional housing 
managed by Do Good,  a 

nonprofit organization dedicated to 
serving homeless veterans.

      “Elks #1862 were recipients of 37 
50-gal barrels of donated food goods 
from the holiday season,” stated Shep-
herd, “and all of it is being put into the 
hands where it is needed.” Given the 
volume of donated goods, Shepherd 
reached out to fellow Legionnaire, 
Brockmann, and approximately seven 

full barrels were made available to 
help veterans.

   Steve Ikerd, program manager for 
Do Good, stated, “I can’t thank you 
enough for reaching out to us (Vet-
erans Village).” Ikerd gratefully ac-
knowledged the efforts of our veter-
ans and members of both Hillsboro 
Elks #1862 and Aloha Post #104 in 
helping to make a difference in the 
lives of veterans.

   Also assisting in the handling and 
transfer of all the food goods was 
Marty Menard, member of both Alo-
ha #104 and Hillsboro Elks #1862, 
who was instrumental in the two-day 
event, along with Steve Ikerd, pro-
gram manager, and Heather Schmitt, 
caseworker, both of Do Good.

   Veterans really do strengthen Amer-
ica!

Pictured above (l. to r.): Steve Ikerd, Heather 
Schmitt, and Marty Menard. Not pictured: Regi-

nald ‘Shep’ Shepherd and Cory Brockmann

True Compass Designs is a digital development company that has been in business for more than 
17 years. Certified in 11 different Adobe programs, Mick Bird of Camas, Wash., builds websites 
for clients while working from the comfort of his home. Mick is The American Legion 
Department’s Web Designer.

https://www.godaddy.com/garage/true-compass-
designs-navigating-web-design-by-honoring-his-true-
north/

WHAT 

IF . . .

THIS 

WERE 

YOU?

* This is only an outline of the plans services. Please review your Member Guide carefully. 
EA+ is not insurance. © 2018 Worldwide Rescue & Security    43262

For more information log on to www.TheLIT.com/Emergency-Assistance-Plus
or call toll-free 1-888-293-4008 today to speak with a representative.

Learn How the Legionnaire Emergency Assistance Plus® 
(EA+®) Helps You Handle Travel Emergencies.

From Your 
American Legion 

Department

Legionnaire EA+ steps in to help you with more than  
20 emergency and medical services … to help you focus on 
your recovery and NOT on the costs (or even details like 
lining up second opinions or flying loved ones home).* 

Plus, acting right away also helps lock in  
your Legionnaire members-only price.

Secure your EA+ protection right away,  
you’re guaranteed the same low price for a FULL year.

43264 LT20663 Color Qtr Pg Ad.indd   1 3/30/17   2:13 PM
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  South County 
veterans put up 

flags for Pearl Harbor Day CARISA 
CEGAVSKE Senior Staff Writer The 
News-Review Dec 8, 2021 The last 
member of the American Legion Post 
123 in Myrtle Creek to have served 
in World War II, Ed Huntley, died 
this summer. Michael Gill of Myrtle 
Creek helps take down flags that were 
set up earlier in the day on Tuesday in 
Myrtle Creek to commemorate Pearl 
Harbor Day.

   Huntley and the others from South 
County who served in that war may 
be gone, but they are not forgotten. A 
small band of veterans from that post 
was out early Tuesday morning, put-
ting up flags to commemorate Pearl 
Harbor Day. Tuesday was the 80th 
anniversary of the Japanese attack 
on Pearl Harbor in Hawaii that drew 
America into the war. Roy Brogden 
led a small group of American Legion 
members putting up 200 flags in Myr-
tle Creek, Tri City and Canyonville 
Tuesday morning.

   The group took the flags down again 
before sunset. The 3-foot by 5-foot 
flags go up on 13 veteran-related holi-
days each year. On each of the holi-
days, the flags cover bridges and are 
placed outside of businesses that do-
nate $25. Half the money goes to pay 
for flags and poles, while the rest goes 
toward the American Legion’s costs 
for maintenance and insurance on its 
building.

   Brogden said the post has had dif-
ficulty attracting younger members 
and volunteers to do this work. Jeff 
Johnson, the owner of MSK True Val-
ue Hardware Store in Myrtle Creek, 
helped out by asking employees to put 
up some of the flags. “I’ve got to really 
thank Jeff Johnson for stepping up,” 
Brogden said. Brogden, a Vietnam-
era veteran who was drafted in 1963

Continued on page 19

Roy Brogden and Michael Gill Both of Myrtle Creek helps take down flags 
that were set up earlier in the day on Tuesday in Myrtle Creek to commemo-

rate Pearl Harbor Day.  Michael Sullivan/News-Review Photos

Larry Hill

District 9 Commander

Post 123 Pearl Harbor Day

Roy Brogden of Myrtle Creek helps take down flags that were set up earlier 
in the day on Tuesday in Myrtle Creek to commemorate Pearl Harbor Day.  

Michael Sullivan/News-Review Photos
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Continued from page 18
and made a 32-
year career for 

himself in the Army, said the Ameri-
can Legion hasn’t attracted many vet-
erans from wars later than the Viet-
nam War.

   Th e Post’s membership was 79 last 
year, and it’s down to 59 this year. Just 
four of the Post’s members planned to 
go out on Tuesday to set up fl ags. Many 
of the post’s members couldn’t join in. 
“Th ey’re older and they just can’t do 
it,” Brogden said. He hopes younger 
veterans will be inspired to participate 
next time. Carisa Cegavske Senior Re-
porter Carisa Cegavske is the senior 
reporter for Th e News-Review. She 
can be reached at ccegavske@nrtoday.
com or 541-957-4213. Follow her on 
Twitter @carisa_cegavske

 Douglas 
County Vet-

erans Forum President Gwen Best 
joined the U.S. Marines three or four 
weeks aft er graduating from high 
school in Gardnerville, Nevada, in 
1971. She was bored working as a sec-
retary to an engineer who wouldn’t let 
her do any draft ing.

   “So I wrote a letter to a recruiter.” 
Two days later, the recruiter called 
and asked her to come in the follow-
ing day. “In those days, believe it or 
not, women had to have character 
references to get in,” she said. “I had 
to take him around town and see fi ve 
diff erent people who testifi ed to him 
in writing that I was of good moral 
character,” she said. Women also had

to score higher on the tests than the 
men to get in, she said. 

   “It was kind of crazy,” she said.  De-
spite facing double standards from 
the get-go, joining the military turned 
into the beginning of a long and re-
warding career, fi rst in the Marines 
and later in the Army National Guard 
and the Air National Guard. In retire-
ment, she has spent much of her time 
serving her community, and last year, 
she was elected president of the Veter-
ans Forum, succeeding former presi-
dent Larry Hill.

   In the Marines, Best was assigned to 
run a fi xed communications center. It 
was 1971, and a computer at that 

Continued on page 20

Interesting things to make 
you say 

Hmmm.....

Most Disney 
c h a r a c t e r s 

wear gloves to keep animation 
simple

   Walt Disney might have been the 
fi rst to put gloves on his characters, as 
seen in 1929’s Th e Opry House star-
ring Mickey Mouse. In addition to be-
ing easier to animate, there’s another 
reason Disney opted for gloves: “We 
didn’t want him to have mouse hands 
because he was supposed to be more 
human,”

Post 123 Commander Sutherlin
Larry hiLL

DistriCt 9 COmmanDer

Gwen Best of Southerlin poses for a photograph at the Veterans Memorial in 
Central Park o Tuesday. A previous service member of the Marine Corps, Air 
National Guard and Army National Guard. Best was elected Douglas County 

Veterans Forum President in 2020.  Michael Sullivan/Th e News Review

Larry hiLL

DistriCt 9 COmmanDer

Post 123 
Pearl 

Harbor Day
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Continued from page 19
center filled 
a room. The 

communications center took paper 
tapes, with holes punched in them to 
indicate messages, and fitted the tapes 
into a machine. The machine read the 
messages and sent them all over the 
world.

  “That machine, as big as it was, 
only had 5K of memory. It’s hilarious 
when you think of it now,” she said. 
She loved the job. “But I got married 
and started having babies and in those 
days you couldn’t stay in,” she said.

   After spending some time at home, 
she would go on to serve in the Air 
National Guard and later the Army 
National Guard. She eventually be-
came a transportation first sergeant 
with 186 people working for her. “It 
was fun and interesting, and we al-
ways had challenges, but we always 
overcame them,” she said.

   After 26 years of service, the physi-
cal demands became too much and 
she decided to retire from the mili-
tary in 2002. But life didn’t get boring 
after that. Best took a job as Nevada’s 
deputy director of homeland security. 
It was shortly after the tragic events of 
the 9/11 terrorist attack in New York 
City, and the state’s homeland security 
unit was brand new.

   “It was very interesting times. It was 

 very stressful worrying about all this 
stuff,” she said. Best said there never 
was a serious terror threat or event in 
the state of Nevada during her tenure. 
But the unit identified potential tar-
gets, surveyed them and decided what 
it would do if it were to receive action-
able intelligence.

   “We were trying to outwit people 
who we didn’t even know who they 
were, where they were or what they 
were planning,” she said. A lot of the 
job, though, involved reassuring Ne-
vadans and tourists that it was safe to 
visit the state’s large venues in Las Ve-
gas and Reno.

   The message was that homeland se-
curity didn’t expect anything to hap- 
pen, but if it did, they were ready, she 
said.

   After she’d worked in that job for 
five years, Best decided she wanted a 
major career change. “I thought you 
know I’m tired of looking for bad 
guys. That’s all you do in the military 
is train to figure out what the bad 
guy’s going to do and what can you do 
to protect yourself or figure out how 
to outdo them. And then the same 
thing in homeland security,” she said.

      So she took a job as a financial ad-
viser, working for three different or-
ganizations over a period of 10 years, 
moving to Eugene and then to Suther-

lin. She found it rewarding to help 
people plan financially to meet their 
own goals. Best has retired from that 
job as well but doesn’t seem to have 
slowed down a bit.

   Currently, she’s the commander of 
the Sutherlin unit of the American 
Legion, and last year, she was elected 
president of the Veterans Forum. She 
said she hopes to help bring the forum 
into the electronic age, reach more 
veterans, and bring more guest speak-
ers to the forum meetings.

   When she’s not volunteering for 
veterans, Best can often be found vol-
unteering with the Sutherlin Lions. 
Among the group’s activities are fill-
ing baskets for seniors or putting food 
in the backpacks of needy kids. She’s 
also a senior warden at Holy Spirit 
Episcopal Church in Sutherlin. And 
she’s the Dolly Parton Imagination 
Library coordinator for C. Giles Hunt 
Memorial Public Library in Sutherlin.

   As a kid, she said, she loved librar-
ies and there were volunteers who 
helped make that possible. “I thought, 
somebody did all that for me, and so 
I need to do it for the generation fol-
lowing.” she said. That desire to serve 
has informed much of Best’s life, and 
she recommends it. “I think every-
body owes the country something,” 
she said. Not everyone’s suited for the 
military, but they could join the Peace 
Corps or volunteer closer to home to 
provide public service. “It just gives 
you a different perspective on things, 
and you appreciate things a lot more,” 
she said.

   Reporter Carisa Cegavske can be 
reached at ccegavske@nrtoday.com 
or 541-957-4213.

Post 123 Commander Sutherlin
Larry Hill

District 9 Commander
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We are mailing Emergency Assistance Plus (EA+) on Feb-
ruary 23rd.

Quick reminder about EA+:
If you’re traveling away from home and experience a medi-
cal emergency, EA+ steps in to provide essential support 
services that can help you during your emergency. Services 
include:

•  Medical Evacuation to get you to a more appropriate hos-
pital.
•  Transportation Home aft er hospitalization.
•  Nurse Escort to help you travel if deemed medically nec-
essary.
•  Return of Vehicle if it is stranded due to your emergency.
•  And More!

Product may not be available in all states and may not mail 
all your members. If you want a more detailed description 
of this product, visitwww.Th eLIT.com/Emergency-Assis-
tance-Plus. 

Stay tuned from new product launches 
- Eargo Hearing Aids and VSP Vision 
Plans!!!

Questions? Contact Howard Bender
800-445-3269

hbender@agia.com

***  Th e next mailing is HospitalHELP in March.
 
***  Only a few days left  to submit your Department’s 
entry for the Wigle Membership Innovation Initia-
tive! If you need more information, reach out to 
Howard Bender.
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Post 180
Great Blood Drive on Saturday, 

8 Jan. 45 Donors



Answer:  D. Charles Lindbergh   
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Dedication Ceremony by the Lincoln City Parks & Recreation (LCP&R) 
for the Naming of the city-owned plaza, The Ed Johann Veterans Plaza, 

located at N.W. 18th St and Hwy 101, 
be named for former Lincoln City Councilor and resident Ed Johann Veterans Plaza

Dedication Ceremony for the Naming of the Ed Johann Veterans Plaza set for January 27 
[Lincoln City, OR January 14, 2022)

Read about Ed Johann on page 24
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   In 2021, the 
A m e r i c a n 
Legion Lin-

coln City Post 97 approached Lincoln 
City Parks & Recreation (LCP&R) to 
request that the city-owned plaza, lo-
cated at N.W. 18th St and Hwy 101, be 
named for former Lincoln City Coun-
cilor and resident Ed Johann.

   Mr. Johann has a lifetime of service 
to his country, Lincoln City, North 
Lincoln County, Portland, and the 
State of Oregon. At the age of 17, Ed 
served our country in the U.S. Navy, 
rescuing survivors of the U.S.S. Ari-
zona, West Virginia, and Oklahoma 
were struggling in the waters of Pearl 
Harbor during and after the surprise 
attack. He never missed a meeting 
while serving as a Lincoln City City 
Councilor for 15 years. He was also 
founder and president of the North 
Lincoln County Historical Museum 
and President of Wildwoods and 
Trails.

   American Legion Post 97 felt the 
plaza name would be a fitting tribute 
to Mr. Johann’s many contributions, 
as well as recognizing all veterans. 
LCP&R, Lincoln City Manager Brad-
ley, and Lincoln City City Council 
readily agreed with Ed’s name dedica-
tion.

   On Thursday, January 27, 2022, at 
11 am, LCP&R, in partnership with 
American Legion Post 97 and Ed’s 
family, will be hosting a public dedic-

ation ceremony for the newly named 
Ed Johann Veterans Plaza. The plaza 
is located at N.W. 18th Street and Hwy 
101. Special guests include Ed Johann 
and his family, Oregon State Rep. Da-
vid Gomberg, Lincoln City Mayor 
Wahlke, Lincoln City Councilors, and 
American Legion Post 97. The public 
is invited to attend.

   Ed Johann, when asked about his 
plaza recognition, states, “I am over-
whelmed and very honored to receive 
this recognition from the people of 
Lincoln City, the Lincoln City Parks 
and Recreation department and the 
American Legion.”

   Ed’s granddaughter, Rachel Howard, 
heartedly agrees, saying, “Ed’s dedica-
tion to a lifetime of helping others and 
saving lives has made him a true role 
model. Seeing the Ed Johann Veter-
ans Plaza come to fruition during his 
lifetime is very much appreciated and 
could not have happened without the 
inspiration and input of a great group 
of Lincoln City folks.”

   As one of the originators of the plaza 
name request, American Legion Post 
97 Vice Commander Mick McLean 
states, “This s an extraordinary mo-
ment for an extraordinary man, who 
served both family, community, and 
his country ‘above and beyond the 
call of duty. It was only fitting that the 
City of Lincoln City, American Le-
gion Post 97, and his family team up 
for this recognition. Ed values team-

work!”

   Immediately following the ceremo-
ny, a reception will be held at the Lin-
coln City Community Center, located 
at 2150 NE Oar Place. Light refresh-
ments will be served, and there will 
be an open microphone available for 
anyone who wishes to speak in honor 
of Mr. Johann. Masks are required in-
doors.

   For more information, visit www.
lincolncity.org/departments/parks-
recreation or visit the LCP&R FB 
page.

   When 17-years-old Ed reported for 
duty, he quickly noticed some guys 
going to the head of the chow line. 
When he learned they were boxers, he 
joined them. He was a traveling boxer 
and wrestler between discharge and 
going with Portland Fire Dept for 27 
years.

Dedication Ceremony by the Lincoln City Parks & Recreation (LCP&R) 
for the Naming of the city-owned plaza, The Ed Johann Veterans Plaza, 

located at N.W. 18th St and Hwy 101, 
be named for former Lincoln City Councilor and resident Ed Johann Veterans Plaza

Mick McLean

 Vice-Commander

American Legion Post 97
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https://www.na2evs.org/         https://www.na2evs.org/OVF 

Workshop: Operation Veteran Freedom 

A 4 session online workshop (or full day in person) specially designed for Military/Veteran 
families by a Vietnam era Combat Veteran (Jan McHenry).  It uses some of the technology of 
brain science and some of the technology of a very powerful and highly regarded educational 
corporation. This is not a suicide prevention workshop, instead it is more like an Operator's 
Guide to Your Brain.

You do NOT need to relive your trauma to be free!
Commitment:  Is for you to discover new ways to look at yourself, the world including your 
past and present circumstances. By seeing these things in a new light your past will no longer 
dictate to you how you feel and limit what actions you can take. 

Outcomes:  Upon completion You will experience more Power, Freedom, Full Self-expression, 
and Peace Of Mind.  

Costs:  Sponsors cover expenses so that it is FREE for our Service Members, Veterans and their 
adult family members or caregivers. 

Online via Zoom and locations in WA & OR & CA are regularly scheduled, consider attending 
online or in person.   With additional sponsorship we can bring this workshop to communities 
across the nation.   To start the conversation for your community, send an email to 
Rod.Wittmier@na2evs.org for more information: Contact the website or,  

Mark Ayers 541-816-2665 
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Legionnaire Benefits
As a Member of the Legion Family, You Know How  
Important It Is to Help Protect Those in Need ... 

Now We Can Help
The LIT Plans can help with

• Hospital HELP Plan 
• Cancer Care 
• Accidental Death Protection
• On-The-Move Travel Accident 
• Emergency Assistance Plus 

• Medicare Supplement Insurance 
• Health Insurance 
• Dental Insurance 
• Long-Term Care 
• Lifeline Medical Alert Service 

Endorsed By Your  
American Legion  

Department

*The Accidental Death, Cancer Care, Hospital Help Plan, and On-The-Move Accident Insurance Plans are underwritten by 
Securian Life Insurance Company, St. Paul, MN. Plans may not be available in all states. These policies contain limitations and 
exclusions. Please visit www.TheLIT.com to review plan details.

To Learn More and Enroll, Visit  
www.TheLIT.com 

For Questions Call 1-800-235-6943

0618
520239 46447     ©2019 AGIA

●  Hospital HELP Plan — Provides benefits for hospital stays including intensive care, cardiac care, 
care for cancer, rehabilitative facilities, and V.A. hospitals.*

● Cancer Care — Provides important protection and a daily benefit if you are hospitalized due to cancer.*
●  Accidental Death — Helps provide financial protection for you and your family. Up to $5,000.00 

LegionCare AD coverage at no cost to Legionnaires is available: (activation required).* You can also 
purchase additional Accident coverage up to $100,000.00. 

● On-The-Move Travel Accident — Provides up to $200,000.00 coverage when fatally injured in a 
covered accident while traveling, plus $500.00 per day if a covered accident lands you in the hospital.*

● Emergency Assistance Plus — Provides you with 24/7 emergency medical and travel assistance 
services should something happen to you or your family while traveling away from home. 

● Medicare Supplement Insurance — Supplements your Medicare Coverage at group rates.
●  Health & Dental Insurance — Request a quote on various Health & Dental Insurance Plans 

designed with you in mind.
● Long-Term Care — Can help provide home health care, supervised adult care, and more.
●  Lifeline Medical Alert Service — Provides fast access to help in the event of a fall or medical 

emergency so you can live confidently and independently.



27

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 CONVENTION ADVERTISING RATES 

**THIS ISSUE WILL BE IN FULL COLOR** 
Standard Pricing    Premium Pricing 

Full Page  $300   Inside Front Cover Color  $450 
½ Page  $225   Inside Back Cover Color  $450 
¼ Page  $150   Back Page Cover Color   $550 
Business Card  $100   Page 3  $350 

 
***Circle your choice 

Thank you for supporting our Veterans and our Convention. 

“For God and Country” 

SUBMISSION DEADLINE FOR ADS: May 18, 2022 

The American Legion Aloha Post 104 is a registered 50 (c)(19) nonprofit organization                      
Tax ID: 93‐0653277 

 

Please make checks payable to:      Post 104 2022 Convention 

Please mail this form and checks to:  Post 104 2022 Convention 

                PO BOX 6473, Aloha, OR 97007 

 

Questions? Please contact Stacey Gettmann at (503) 407‐3393 




